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Senator Urquhart, Anne asked on 04 December 2015, Proof Hansard page 10 

MoG: will staff require new business cards 

Question

Senator URQUHART:  Will the staff require new business cards or can they use their old 
ones? 
Ms Paul:  There is a cost for business cards. You will get to cost, undoubtedly. We have 
reported on the cost of business cards in the past; I am happy to do so again. It is part of 
what we will actually already be supplying to you on notice. It happens both ways. 
Sometimes people continue to use them for a while, but usually they would change. 
Senator URQUHART:  So they will require new ones? 
Ms Paul:  They might. These days, of course, people change jobs, too, within the 
department. That has always happened. It is the case, too, that people would require new 
ones. 
Senator URQUHART:  I am talking specifically about this. 
Ms Paul:  About a bulk change. Sure. 
Senator URQUHART:  My question, which I thought was quite simple, is: given that they are 
no longer with DSS and they are coming to Education, does that mean that they would need 
new business cards? 

Answer

Refer to answer in SQ15-000912.


